
Hague Primary School Newsletter  

 

Diary Dates for 
AUTUMN 2017 

 

Meet the Teacher Days 
Please do come and meet 
your child’s new class teacher 
week beginning 18th Septem-
ber.  
It is a great opportunity to 
find out about the year group        
expectations and ask any       
questions you may have.  
 
You will receive your class       
Curriculum Topic News Sheet 
which will give an overview of 
what your child will be             
learning this term.  
We look forward to seeing 
you. 
 
Reception:   
Mon 18th 9:00—9:30 
 
Year 1 : Thurs 21st 3:00-3:30pm 
 
Year 2 :  Tues 19th 3:00 3:30 pm 
 
Year 3 : Tues 19th 9:00—9:30am  
 
Year 4 :  Wed 20th 9:00—9:30 
am 
 
Year 5 : Thurs 21st 9:00 - 9:30am  
 
Year 6 : Fri 22nd 9:00 - 9:45 In-
cludes Transition for Secondary info 
and School Journey 
 
 

Year 6 School Journey 
3rd –6th October 2017 
Please make sure your deposit is 
paid and you are signed up to go. 
Don’t miss out on a truly memorable 
time. Thank you. 
 

Special welcome to our 
new members of staff:  
 
 

Merryn Year 3 Class Teacher 
Jo—PPA Cover Teacher on         
Thursdays and Fridays 

Dear Parents & Children 
 
It has been really nice to see how well all of our children have settled in to their new classes 
this year. We offer a special welcome to the 10 new children who have started at Hague 
this term in a variety of different classes. We hope you enjoy life and work at Hague.  
 
There is a real ‘buzz’ for learning across the school and playtimes have been a pleasure to 
watch as friends reconnect after the summer holiday and include new people.  
 
Many thanks to families who have supported their children with the Tower Hamlets    
Reading Challenge and homework activities in preparation for their new class. Well done to 
children for being organised and remembering. Look forward to receiving certificates. 
 
Last week the children were thinking about Class Charters, new curriculum topics, switch-
ing on mathematical brains, developing their creative talents with a bit of sport and fitness 
thrown in.  We aim for 30 minutes of physical activity for everyone everyday. Learning 
Mentor and Teaching Support Staff had ‘Active Kids All’ Training sponsored by Sainsburys 
delivered by Sports Coach UK Education. The focus is on inclusivity and activity for all.  
 
This week teachers and pupils have been more focused on the literacy and 
numeracy themes with class and homework routines being established.  
Have a good weekend.  See you next week at Meet the Teacher Sessions. 
Judy Coles Headteacher 

Enquiries: admin@hague.towerhamlets.sch.uk      Tel: 0207 739 9574          15th Sept 2017 

Wear your values badges with pride. 

Newsletter is available on school website:  
www.hague.towerhamlets.sch.uk/News tab 

Attendance for the first 3 days in 
September fantastic. 
School Target Every Day on 
Time.    

Reception 96% 

Year 1 100% Fantastic 

Year 2 98%  

Year 3 90% 

Year 4 98%  

Year 5 87% 

Year 6 97% 

Well done to Year 1, Green 
Class who are the Attendance 
Champions for the 1st 3 days! 
 
 If you want to be  
a champion, make sure you 
come to school on time every 
day!  
 
Our target for the whole 
school is 97%  but we’d like as many 100%ers 
as  possible.  

Golden Book Behaviour Nominations  
Y1: Emah and Wasif 
Y2: Tanisha and Tanvir 
Y3: Sumiyah and Micaiah 
Y4: Arif and Jannat 
Y5: Big group of girls making a new friend  
welcome  
Y6: Jannah and Eshaan 
 



 

Thursday 28th September Coffee 
Morning with Sue and Judy 

Join us for a chat, catch up from holidays, 
find out what’s happening at Hague this 
Term. 

See you in the School House 9am—10am  

Breakfast Club  8am—8:40am  

Join John, Jasmin and Val for a healthy breakfast and 
early morning fun.  Log on to  
Mathletics or AR, Fit in 5  or 
board games  before school.   
 Children who arrive in 

school before 8:40 must 
register at breakfast 
club.  

 Parents must not leave 
children unsupervised in 
the playground 

 School keeps a register of children on site be-
fore 8:40 am 

You can cycle or scoot to school  but please do wear a 
helmet to stay safe. 

A Special Welcome to 
our new children in 
nursery who are 
settling in this week 

How smart do we look in Yellow 
Class wearing new school          
uniform?       VERY SMART! 

HAGUE BOYS FIRST TO 
PLAY ‘STREET CRICKET’ ON 
DOWNING STREET.   
Never been done before. 
Yesterday was the first time that a sport had 
been played outside No 10. 
The Prime Minister invited Chance to Shine kids to play 
her favourite game outside her front door.  She enjoys 
watching the cricket, listening to Test Match Special on 
the Radio and even baked Chocolate Brownies for the 
TMS team of cricket presenters who love their tea and 
cake.   
 
 
 
 
 
 

Our Year 6 boys, Eshaan, Zidanur, Suleyman, 
Rihab and Sayed enjoyed talking to Theresa 
May, posing for pictures and had lots of fun. 
They particularly enjoyed their juice and bis-
cuits inside No 10 followed by the opportuni-
ty to explore the State Dining Room, visit 
former prime ministers’ offices and see 
paintings and portraits of previous Prime 
Ministers. It was a truly memorable experi-
ence thanks to the charity, ‘Chance to Shine’ 
which over the years has really given Hague    
children so many inspiring opportunities  
beyond the game of cricket. 
See You Tube: Theresa May watches cricket 
on Downing Street and Chance to Shine Face-
book and Website News pages. 

We played with Stuart Broad, England 
bowler and Heather Knight, Captain of 
England Women’s Winning World Cup 
Team. 



AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS  begin next week  
ALL finish at 4:30 pm 
Mondays: KS2 Cycling   
Tuesdays:  Year 1 & Year 2 Self Defence Style Fitness 

Thursdays: KS2 Basket Ball  
 

Letters have been sent out this week.  Please return to John asap. Thank you. 
 Children must wear Hague PE kit for each session. Failure to do so means the children are not taking part safely.   
 Parents will be asked to collect children who do not have PE kit that includes trainers.   
 If children miss 2 or more club sessions the place may be offered to another child.  
 The school has to have maximum participation and attendance figures to show impact of School Sports Funding. 

 
The after school clubs are currently still offered for free at Hague.  

 Many schools in Tower Hamlets are now charging £2:00—£5.00 per session. 
 If your child signs up for a club, they must attend for the whole course regularly.  
 We will prioritise children who attend regularly, behave well, make an effort to improve fitness and skills.  
 Both single working parents and working parents will be given priority for after school clubs, to support child care 

up to 4:30pm. 
 Please make sure that your child/ren are collected on time at 4:30pm.   

 
If you have concerns about your child’s physical fitness, diet, eating habits or weight, please do talk to John or Alice as school 
may be able to offer further support.  
 

HEALTHY SCHOOL GOLD CHOICES AT HAGUE 
 

As a member of the Tower Hamlets Healthy Schools with Gold 
Award, we want pupils learn how to make healthy lifestyle    
choices. 
 
PARENTS: Please support children by offer-
ing fresh fruit or raw vegetables like carrot 
or cucumber sticks and water after school 
as a quick refreshment— if needed. 
 
Too many children in Tower Hamlets and in Hague playground 
are observed having sweets, crisps, biscuits, ice-cream on the 
way home. This affects teeth and weight. 
 
Hague School’s Healthy Eating Policy is:   
No sweets, crisps, chocolate, chewing gum or sugary drinks  on 
trips , in school, in the playground before or after school.  

We ask parents to respect this and keep them 
for occasional treats at home. 
 
At Hague we do not have birthday cakes, 
sweets or party bag gifts.  
Children’s birthdays are celebrated and          
recognised in assembly each week. 

This saves families money and stops the pressure from children  
to buy things for up to 30 children. 
Teachers do not host parties or give out treats in line with risk 
assessments for allergies and healthy eating.  
We have Eid and Xmas parties with occasional events which    
permit treats for all.   Please support and respect our efforts.  

School Dentist 
 

Nursery, Reception and Year 1      
Parents have a  meeting on Monday 
2nd October with the Dentist.  
Qs & As  about the benefits of 
‘Fluoride Treatment’ for children’s 
teeth. 
 
Information  Qs and As to  help pre-
vent tooth decay and tooth extrac-
tions for  
children  
 
Don’t be 
like this 
boy!  

DO BRUSH  

 Twice a day 
with tooth-
paste. 

 Morning and 
bedtime.  



SWANLEA SECONDARY SCHOOL INVITES ALL PUPILS AND E1P SCHOOLS  

TO ENJOY THE FAMILY FUN DAY FOR FREE.  SAT 16TH SEPTEMBER 2017  11AM TO 3PM 

 PRIMARY CHILDREN MUST BRING AN ADULT ON THE DAY, BRING YOUNGER FAMILY MEMBERS—BABY AND GRANNIE!! 

 EVERYTHING IS FREE ON THE DAY. NO NEED TO BRING MONEY FOR THE BOUNCY CASTLE, FACE PAINTING, CLIMBING 

WALL, DRINKS OR ANY OF THE FUN. What would you like to do at Swanlea Fun Day?  

E1 Primary Schools’ Partnership with Swanlea.  Hague, Stewart Headlam, Thomas Buxton,  Canon Barnett, Osmani, Kobi 

Nazrul  and   William Davis   SWANLEA SUPPORTS OUR CHILDREN TO ENJOY LEARNING AND HAVE FUN.  


